
 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              15th December 23 

Christmas with the Aliens  

What a performance from Class 1 and 2!  

 
This week, our Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils shone like the stars 
that they are in their Christmas show. They wowed their school mates 
in a dress rehearsal on Monday followed by performances to families 
on Tuesday and Wednesday: it’s fair to say they went down a storm!  
Congratulations to all the children involved; thank you to our Friends of 
Friezland volunteers who provided a cafe for the evening show; and 
thank you to all the staff who either put the show together or 
supported on the day.  

 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
December 
19th Visiting Theatre Show (& KS1 party afternoon) 
20th Christmas Jumpers & Christmas Lunch  
21st Last day of term: Friends of Friezland Tuck Shop 3.15pm-shelter 

January 
8th First day of term 
12th Y6 Kingswood payment due 
16th Governors Learning in Action visit 

Governor Update 

 
As part of our commitment to sharing the work of the Governing Board 
with you all, our Chair of Governors, Mrs Goodwin, has prepared an 
update which is attached below. Please have a read, and if you’d like to 
find out more, feel free to take a look at the Governor’s page on our 
school website HERE  
 
 
 

After-School Clubs: Spring 
This week we have emailed and handed out letters about our after-school 
clubs for next term. They will be as follows:  
 

Monday 3.15 – 4.15 Years 1,2 & 3 ARCHERY 
Tuesday 3.15 – 4.20 Years 2-6 CHESS 

Thursday 3.15 – 4.15 Years 3,4 & 5 FOOTBALL 

 
Guitar and ukelele tuition continues on Wednesday afternoons: 

Lessons will start on the FIRST WEEK BACK. 
Keyboard tuition continues on Monday afternoons: 

Lessons will start on the SECOND WEEK BACK. 
 
Mrs Wilson will continue to run our Key Stage 2 Choir on Tuesday 
mornings and Mr Haslam will continue to teach our Year 5 & 6 Brass group 
on Friday afternoons.  

Friezland Musical Performances 
Over the past few weeks, our oldest guitar and keyboard players have 
been performing for audiences outside school during Christmas 
festivities, as well as at our Christmas Concert last Friday. Connor, Linus, 
Hugo, Calum, Harry, Charlie and Theo have played for the Salvation 
Army and the Afternoon Tea at Friezland Church. Guitar teacher, Hazel, 
has explained that both events were fundraising for Maggie’s Charity 
and in total have raised over £900. We are proud of our musicians’ 
contribution to the fundraising and how they bring joy to others with 
their musical talents!  

Friezland Poets! 

 
Hugo, Evie and Leo recently attended a Poetry Workshop at Hulme 
Grammar School. They worked with pupils from different schools to 
write a selection of poems throughout the day. They were highly 
praised by Hulme staff who told Miss Hill that they engaged brilliantly 
throughout the day and all gave confident performances of the poems 
they had produced in a recital for parents at the end of the day. Leo 
and Hugo even received special mentions from Hulme’s judging team 
which comprised of the Head of the Senior School, the Head of English 
and the Head Student. They were all fantastic ambassadors for 
Friezland and we are very proud of them. Their poems have been 
published in a small book which has been shared with their classmates. 
Scroll down to read a sample of their super writing!  

  
 

Frosties  
We are very fortunate to run our own Before and After School Club; it 
means that the staff know all the children well and we can transition in and 
out of the school day smoothly. The staff work hard to provide enjoyable 
activities for the children and we do all possible to keep the prices low for 
our families. It is really important for us to know – as closely as possible – 
the number of children booked, so that we can ensure we have catered for 
breakfasts and snacks, planned the right activities and have the staffing 
levels we need. Due to specific circumstances, Frosties will continue to 
close at 5.15pm on Fridays in January.  
 
Thank you to all our families who book ahead and who contact us in 
advance to let us know if bookings need to be amended. We know that 
circumstances change and families may need to book or cancel at short 
notice, but it is very challenging for us when we are handling high levels of 
last minute bookings and cancellations and non-cancellations. As you can 
appreciate, Mrs Baulk is our only Administrator and does her best to 
answer last minute calls at the end of the day, but this is not always 
possible at such a busy time.    
 
Please help us by booking in advance and giving us as much notice as you 
can for cancellations. There is a non-cancellation fee of £2.50 for children 
who are regularly booked into Frosties but then do not attend. There is a 
£2.50 fee for children placed in Frosties who haven’t been booked in, in 
advance. (Where this happens, staff will try to contact a parent/carer.) 
More information can be found on our school website HERE.  
 
Thank you for your ongoing support, to make Frosties work as best as 
possible for our families.  

https://friezlandschool.co.uk/meet-the-governors/
https://friezlandschool.co.uk/frosties-2/


 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


